SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES, Friday, Nov. 30th, 1951, Cont'd.

This would mean that as the index in 1948 stood at 155.0 and now (October 1951) stands at 190.4 each teacher would now receive an increase of \$49.00 per month effective January 1952 and his or her salary would, in future vary

It is suggested that in future adjustments would be made effective January 1st and July 1st in each year on the basis of the level of the cost of living index for the preceding months of October and April respectively.

The teachers would prefer to have any immediate salary adjustment made a part of the salary scale. If, however, the Board would prefer to treat the adjustments as additions based on the cost of living, the teachers would be glad to discuss the aspect of the matter further.

The Halifax teachers also respectfully request that the rate of remuneration paid to teachers for extra-curricular activities be not less than

- They recommend that permission be granted Mae Turner to attend Chebucto School, Grade 7, without fee, on compassionate grounds, she living with her sister in Halifax, belonging to Marie Joseph, where it is claimed there is not a school.
- They recommend that accounts amounting to \$7,526.64 be placed on the paysheet for payment.
- They submit report of the Supervisor of Schools and recommend that same be adopted as follows, also the reports of the Directors of Physical Education and Educational Guidance.
- They recommend that applications be placed on fyle from the following:

John Myketyn Earl Gray Ross R. L. Finley Arthur E. Thurston Mrs. Edith M. Wilson

- They recommend that leave of absence be granted Miss Alice M. Kerr for an additional period of three months on account of ill health.
- 6. They recommend that resignation of Mr. H. Y. Haines, Director of Educational Guidance, effective March 1, 1952, be accepted and the wish expressed that he may be spared for many years to enjoy his well earned
- 7. They recommend that approval be given the practice of pupil teachers from Dalhousie University and Mount Saint Vincent visiting the City Schools.
- 8. They report classes at Joseph Howe School had been obliged to shut down on Nov. 20th owing to breakdown in heating system.
- 9. They recommend that the Supervisor be authorized to purchase a couch for Joseph Howe School and a transfer case for use in St. Mary's Boys' School. 10. They recommend the appointment of Miss Eveleen Burns, M. A., as Principal
- 11. They recommend the appointment of Mr. William N. Duggan, B. A., as Vice
 - They recommend the appointment of Mr. David B. Roe, M. A., as Vice Principal of St. Mary's Boys' School.
 - All appointments dating from December 1st, and at schedule salaries. Principal of Westmount School.
 - They report that the matter of providing increased facilities at
 - Africville and St. Stephen's Schools is under study and a report will be made They recommend that the Supervisor bring in a report at an early date at a later date.

140